5™ SUNDAY OF LENT

Jesus said, “Neither do | condemn you. Go, and from now
on do not sin any more.” - Jn 8:11b

Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass ©2001, 1998, 1970 CCD.

April 7,2019
Holy Family Parish—370 Middleboro Avenue—P.O. Box 619 East Taunton, MA 02718




Encounter Christ in the Sacraments

Holy Mass Schedule
Saturday  4:00 p.m.
Sunday 7:30, 9:00, 10:30 a.m.
Daily Mass: Monday-Saturday 8:00 a.m.
(The rosary is prayed prior to daily Mass at 7:35
a.m.)

Sacrament of Confession:

Saturdays from 3-3:50 PM at Holy Family.
*¥**DURING LENT: Tuesdays 5:45-6:45 from March
12-April 9. ***

Eucharistic Adoration
(in the Parish Center Chapel)
Mondays-Fridays 11:00 a.m.-10:00 p.m.

The Rosary is prayed every Monday in the chapel
from 6-7 pm for Vocations. All are welcome to come
and pray.

Sacrament of Baptism
By appointment. Parents must contact the Priest or
Deacon for an appointment.

Sacrament of Matrimony

Those parishioners wishing to be married at our parish
must contact the Priest or Deacon at least 8 months
before the date of the wedding.

Visitation and Anointing of the Sick

We are pleased to anoint and/or bring Communion to
any parishioner who cannot participate at Mass for
reasons of illness or age. Please contact us.

***DURING LENT: Stations of the Cross Fridays at
7pm in the Church

Welcome
To any new parishioners or those who might be
visiting our parish family this week! Please introduce
yourself to the Fr. Wilson or Deacon Bob. We are so
happy you have joined us!

Please pray for the following:

Gail Nigloschy & Family Adam Gannon
Evelyn Driscoll Steven Bois
Deborah Lewis Luzia & Adelino Grazito

Jim & Adeline Marques Jacqueline VanDyke
Anna Baxter Pam Podgurski
Debra Pabst Tara Ramos

Mary daSilvia Rosemary Donovan
Kathy Candeias Kevin Gallagher &
Steve Kennealy Family
Carmen Sousa Marc DeSousa
Agnes Corey Jennifer Hart
Meg Goslin Lindsey and Theo
Sr. Anita Marie Alice Neto

Annie Rose

About Us

Parish Center
438 Middleboro Ave., E. Taunton, MA 02718

Office Hours
Monday—Friday from 8:30 a.m.-2:30 p.m.

Phone Numbers
Rectory: 508-824-5665
Parish Center: 508-824-5707
Faith Formation: 508-824-3578
Fax -508-822-2915

Website: http://www.hfparish.net

Parish Staff
Fr. Richard Wilson, Pastor
fatherwilson@anchornews.org

Rev. David S. Marcham, Visiting Priest
dmarcham@hcfm.org

Rev. Mr. John J. Fitzpatrick, Deacon (retired)
zekefitz29@gmail.com

Rev. Mr. Robert Craig, Deacon
imagodeihfp@gmail.com

Karen Coughlin, Director of Faith Formation
dirkaren@holyfamilytaunton.org

JR Pimentel, Director of Music Ministry
mmpjr315@comcast.net

Tracey Desmarais, Secretary
secretary(@holyfamilytaunton.org

That Man Is YOU!
tmiy@holyfamilytaunton.org

Mary C. Anderson, Organist

Steve Woolson and Dave LeClair, Maintenance

Bulletin Submissions —

Please email bulletinholyfamily@gmail.com with
any announcements at least one week in advance of
the publication date.

*** PDue to the Easter Season, Notices should be
turned in as early as possible. Thank you!




The Catholicism Series: Due to scheduling conflicts,
the remainder of Thursday night series will be
cancelled. We apologize for any inconvenience.

The New England Romeiros will be travelling for 8
days in the New England area, walking approximately
20 miles per day and visiting 60 Parishes this week.
They began their journey on April 6 th , and will
conclude the journey on Saturday, April 13th . They
will be here on April 13 at approximately 9:15am.
Brother Derek Arruda (774-451-8358/
DrudalOl@gmail.com) or Brother Eric Rodrigues
(508-958- 1788 /soundmaneric@yahoo.com) are the
contacts if you have any questions.

The Chrism Mass will be celebrated on Tuesday,
April 16, 2019, at St. Mary’s Cathedral in Fall River
at 4:00 PM. At this Mass, the Bishop will bless the Oil
of Catechumens, The Oil of the Sick, and the Sacred
Chrism. He will also lead the priests in a renewal of
their Ordination Promises. The Chrism Mass is open
to all who wish to attend.

Adoration and the Seven Churches— Please join
other parishioners after the Mass of the Lord's Supper
on April 18 (Mass is at 7:00pm) to spend time in
Adoration in the church until 11:00pm. Also many
others will be going to seven church in the deanery to
spend a few minutes in Adoration and then conclude
with pizza and ice cream in the Parish Center before
midnight hits.

Living Stations of the Cross— On April 19th, Good
Friday there are Stations of the Cross being prayed at
3:00pm and the reflections are led in a dramatic way
by our youth

Palm Sunday Taize Service on Sunday, April 14th at
7 p.m. at St. John Neumann’s Parish, 157 Middleboro
Road, East Freetown, MA. All are invited to attend.

Second Collection: The next 2 second collections will
be on Good Friday for The Church in East & Central
Europe &the Holy Land and on Easter Sunday for
Retired and Infirm Priests. Thank you in advance for
your generosity!

We are still in need of more altar servers for our
Holy Week Masses. The sign-up list is in the sacristy.
Please sign up for as many as you’d like. It’s the
Holiest week of the year in our Faith and we would
love to have you be a part of it. Thank you!

Fasting and Abstinence: who are 14 years of age and
older are obliged to observe the laws of abstinence in
which one is to abstain from meat on Ash Wednesday
and all Fridays of Lent. All adults 18 and older and up
to the beginning of their 60th year are also bound by
the laws of fasting on Ash Wednesday and Good
Friday: we are limited to a single full meatless meal. 2
other meals sufficient to maintain strength may be
taken according to one’s needs, however these 2
meals together should not equal another full meal.

Mass Intentions

Saturday, April 6
4:00 Zelia Pacheco

Sunday, April 7

7:30  Jean Pereira

9:00 For the People of the Parish
10:30 Jacinto & Maria Paiva

Monday, April 8
8:00 Elsie Tomawski

Tuesday, April 9
8:00 José Alberto DeNobrega

Wednesday, April 10
8:00 William Vigneault

Thursday, April 11
8:00 Cecelia Majkut

Friday, April 12
8:00 Robert Corey

Saturday, April 13
8:00 Isaura Ferreira & Maria Angelina Pacheco
4:00 Leonard Goslin-1st Anniversary

Sunday, April 14 (Palm Sunday)

7:30  For the People of the Parish

9:00 George Bushko-1st Anniversary
Helen Bushko

10:30 Sheila Sullivan-1st Anniversary

Mass Intentions —
To request up to three dates for Masses to be offered,
stop by the Office. $10 offering requested per

3 intention.



FORMED — This website has a wide range of videos,
audios, and books on many aspects of the faith. There
is material offered for all ages and dynamics of

life. Please go to our parish website and check out
“Formed”. To access Formed, go to our parish website
and click on Formed. You need to register first and then
enter our parish password: GDC829.

We have been offering FORMED to our
Parishioners at no charge for the last 2 years thanks to
the generosity of donations. We are renewing the
membership for another year, but it’s rather costly to
the parish. If anyone would like to make a contribution
to offset the cost, we would gratefully appreciate it.

Adoration: We would like to build
upon our Adoration Substitute list. If
you have considered having a regular
hour, but can’t yet commit, why not
add your name to the list of substitutes
that a regular Adorer would be able to
call when they need coverage? There’s no commitment
if you are not available, but it gives the Adorers a better
chance of finding someone when they are unable to
make it.

¢[I

Online Giving — It is wonderful to see more
parishioners joining the online giving. Those who give
online can choose to have their weekly donation, and
other donations, taken automatically from their bank
account (so they don’t have to worry about preparing a
check or having cash for the weekly collection).
Parishes that are doing this usually see in increase in
parish financial support as well.

Coyle and Cassidy High School has enhanced its
Pastor Scholarship Program. This program is now open
to students entering grades 5-11. Students in grades 5-8
are eligible for a $1,500 scholarship for each of the
middle school grades then jumping to $2,500 for grades
nine through twelve. This scholarship IS renewable as
long as the student remains in good standing at the
school. If you are interested in this program, please
contact Father Rich or contact Coyle Cassidy's Director
of Admissions and Institutional Advancement, Mr. Jack
O’Brien. at (508-823-6164 ext. 619) or email at
jobrien@cc.dfrcs.org.

Hurting from Abortion? — Are you hurting from a
past abortion experience? Call Project Rachel: 1-508-
997-3300 or email us: pla@plrachel.com. Whether you
have had an abortion, helped someone obtain one, or
have been professionally involved as an advocate or
provider, Project Rachel can help. Call and begin your
move towards reconciliation: at peace with God, your
unborn child, your family, your church, and yourself.

COLLECTION HELP: We are very

grateful to everyone who makes a donation

to our parish. As we noted this week,

thanks to the generosity of several people,

our winter snow plowing bill was entirely

paid! That is a great relief. Thank you! We still are
running a deficit, especially during these colder
months, due to the added expenses for fuel and lighting
(in the summer we don't have to run the heat and the
sun often provides enough lighting in our offices and
the rectory). So, if you'd like to make part of your
Lenten giving a donation to help defray our parish's
expenses, please feel free to contact Tracey or Father
Rich at the parish offices to see what you can do (if
you'd like to earmark your donation towards a
particular bill) or you can donate via the weekly
collection. Thank you for your help!

Camp Fatima for boys and Camp Bernadette for
girls are now accepting registrations for the 2019
summer season. The camps located in the Lakes Region
of NH, offer 2-week overnight sessions for children,
ages 6-15. For more information or to request a
brochure, contact Brendan Stackhouse at 603-364-5851
or email brendan@bfcamp.com, or visit and register
online at www.bfcamp.com.

2019 Fall River Area Support Group: This is a
support group to help people cope with the loss of a
loved one. At first, we may turn to family and friends to
share our grief, but as time goes on, we may find it
difficult to reach out to them. The basis of the group is
to allow individuals to share their experiences, feelings,
and emotions with others on the same journey. The
group meets most Tuesdays from 7-9pm at the Catholic
Education Center (423 Highland Avenue), Fall River,
MA. For more information, or a schedule, please call
508-678-2828 Ext. 27, or email rsaraiva@dfrcs.org.

Strategic Planning Commissions: Bishop daCunha is
looking for volunteers to participate in the various
commissions that he has set up to plan the future of the
Diocese. They are: (1) Catholic Social Services, (2)
Youth and Young Adults, (3) Governance, which
includes Communications, Human Resources, Finance,
Property and Real Estate. If you are interested, go to
www.fallriverdiocese.org. Click on Strategic Planning
Commissions and choose the one that interests you.

Recurring Events
St. Vincent DePaul Society
2nd Wednesday at 7:00pm
Knights of Columbus
1st Wednesday at 7:00pm
Prayer Shawl Ministry
2nd Wednesday at 1:00pm




YOUTH VS ADULTS SOCCER MATCH —
Good news and bad news! First the bad

news, ForeKicks is totally booked on

Sunday nights for the month of

March. The good news is we booked two
Sundays in April — April 7th and April 28th at
6:00pm! Yay it will be spring by then.!

Parish Council: Next meeting for our Parish Council
will take place on Monday, April 8th at 7:00 pm in the
Parish Center Conference Room.

Olive Wood Items — Maysoon Khair will be at our
church April 13— 14 representing School of Joy for
underserved children and over a hundred Christian
families who make their livelihood through the selling
of their hand-carved religious articles. Due to the bad
situation in the Holy Land and the interruption of the
tourist trade in Bethlehem, they must seek alternative
ways to earn a living. After all masses there will be a
display of these beautiful hand carved items; such as
nativity scenes, crucifix, rosaries, and many other
beautiful religious statues. Please stop by and help
support this project. Thank you and God Bless!

Brett Ploude Talent Showcase auditions: The Brett
Ploude Memorial Fund is hosting its 4th Annual Talent
Showcase on Saturday, April 13th. For more
information, please email kaploude@gmail.com, text
Kelley at 508-331-9730, or message the Brett Joseph
Ploude Memorial Fund on Facebook.

HEART OF A PRIEST — Relic Pilgrimage of St.
Jean Vianney's Incorrupt Heart. Can be venerated at the
CATHEDRAL OF ST. MARY OF THE
ASSUMPTION 327 2nd Street, Fall River, MA 02721
Monday, April 22 Veneration 7:00 PM — 10:00 PM
Mass 7:00 PM Bishop Edgar M. DaCunha, S.D.V., will
celebrate Mass with the relic present. Tuesday, April 23
Veneration 7:00 AM — 12:30 PM Mass 12:05 PM.

Holy Family Easter Egg Hunt —

On Saturday, April 27th we will have our Annual
Easter Egg Hunt. The hunt will be held at the Parish
Center it will be at 11:00am and it is for those ages 3 to
10. Donations of small wrapped candy and small prizes
will be greatly appreciated.

An Evening of Jazz with VATICAN
III!'— Join us in the parish hall on Friday,
May 24th for an unforgettable night of
music and entertainment, provided by
jazz/funk band "VATICAN III". Doors
will open at 6:30PM and the night will
begin promptly at 7:00PM. Tickets are $5. Light snacks
and refreshments will be provided. All proceeds for the

evening will help to offset the remaining debt of the
pastoral center.

VATICAN III is composed of:
- Fr. Patrick J. Fiorillo on drums. Originally from
Franklin, Massachusetts, Father Patrick is a priest for
the Archdiocese of Boston. He currently serves as
the parochial vicar of Saint Paul's Parish in Cambridge
and is the chaplain of Harvard University.
- Fr. Matthew G. Gill on bass. Originally from
Attleboro, Massachusetts, Father Matthew is a priest
for the Diocese of Fall River. He currently serves as the
parochial vicar of Our Lady of Victory Parish in
Centerville and is the director of the Spanish apostolate
on Cape Cod.

- Laurent "Larry" M. Valliere on guitar. Originally
from West Warwick, Rhode Island, Larry is a
seminarian for the Diocese of Fall River. He is
currently in First Theology at Saint John's Seminary in
Boston. Before entering seminary, Larry served as a
religion teacher at Bishop Stang High School in North
Dartmouth and most recently at Mount Saint Charles'
Academy in Woonsocket, RI.

- Matthew F. Laird on saxophone. Originally from

Sandwich, Massachusetts, Matthew is a seminarian for
the Diocese of Fall River. He is currently in Second
Theology at Saint John's Seminary in Boston. Matthew
is currently on a pastor year here at Holy Family
Parish.

Roar VBS will take place
at our Parish Center from
July 29 — August 2. At
Roar, kids discover that
God is good even when life
get wild! Kids participate
in memorable Bible-
learning activities, sing
catchy songs, play
teamwork-building games,
make and devour yummy
treats, and test out Sciency-Fun Gizmos they’ll take
home and play with all summer long. Plus, kids will
learn to look for evidence of God all around them
through something called God Sightings. Each day
concludes with the Safari Celebration that gets
everyone involved in living what they’ve learned.

Roar is for kids from age 3 to grade 5. Youth
6th grade through adults are invited to attend as leaders
and helpers! Roar runs from 9am — noon; registration
forms are available at the church and center. Hope to
see you there!

Life is wild%God is good



Worldwide Marriage Encounter
— God always waits for us with
open, loving arms. Let God be the
strength of your marriage by
attending a Worldwide Marriage
Encounter Weekend. The next
Weekends are Apr 13-14. 2019 in
Brewster, MA and Jun 8-9, 2019 in
Medway, MA. For more information, call Stephen &
Michelle O'Leary at 800-710-9963 or visit them at
https://wwmema.org/.

That Man Is You is now in session once again for
the spring. They meet Saturdays at 6:15am in the
Parish Center. All men are encouraged to join the men
of the parish as we grow in friendship and
discipleship (and breakfast!). Join us! For more
information, contact Brian Reed 508-837-7357.

During the past 55 years, the La Salette Retreat &
Conference Center in Attleboro, MA has been
providing many spiritual enrichment programs for the
faithful of the Dioceses of New England and beyond.
In recent years, we have attempted to develop
day programs, along with weekend programs that
might better answer the need of parishioners in search
of developing a deeper spiritual life. Please go to our
website for more complete information:
www.lasaletteretreatcenter.com

REGULAR MASS TIMES:
Monday - Friday, 12:10pm & 4:00pm
Sat - Sun, 12:10pm, 4:00pm, & 5:30pm
RECONCILIATION
(Daily) 1:00pm - 5:00pm
2:30-4 PM Tuesdays and Saturdays in Portuguese
and Spanish

BUILDING A CULTURE OF VOCATIONS —
Every month we pray for different vocations to
support those who are responding to the Lord’s
call. We are praying for Fr. Rich as he continues to
acclimate himself to Holy Family.

Also, please pray for our parishioners Kevin
Gingras (he is in formation for the permanent
diaconate), Brian Connors (our parishioner who is a
seminarian) and Mary and Troy Weekes for their
gift of the bond of marriage.

Let us also pray for and welcome seminarian,
Matthew Laird (who will be with our parish for the
year), Deacon Ryan Healy (who will be ordained a
priest in June), the sisters from the Congregation of
the Sisters of Our Lady of Mercy and a special
intention for Sr. Inga who has been transferred to do
work in Cuba. Thank you!

Download the Rosary — Go to our parish website and
you can download the Rosary so as to listen to it in
your car or at home.

Holy Family Vocation Prayer Cross
Each week different families from the parish bring
home the Vocation Prayer Cross to pray for vocations
throughout our parish, diocese, and the Church
throughout the world. This week the Vocation Prayer
Cross will be taken home by Dave LeClair. Next
week it will be taken home by Merle Coughlin and
Janice Connors. Please join us in praying for
vocations to the priesthood, diaconate, religious life,
and marriage. There is a sign-up sheet in the church
for those who would like to take home our weekly
Prayer Cross and pray for vocations in their home on
a given week. Christ tells us that we must ask the
Father to send laborers for the harvest and this is one
important way for us to respond to Christ’s command.

Parishioners in the Armed Services
Please keep in your prayers our
parishioners or family members that are
serving in the military:

MMW?2 Ian P. Grady

SPC Zachary P. Grady

Commander Anthony LaCourse, USN,

Lt. Commander James H. Parker, USN

Army Specialist Tyler Sorel
If you know any parishioner serving in the Armed
Forces please email me their names so we can add
them. Thank you!

“Almighty God and Father, hold our service
men and women in your loving hands. Protect them as
they protect us. Bless them and their families for their
selfless acts they perform for us in our time of need.
We ask this in the name of Jesus Christ our Lord.
Amen.”

Looking for Guidance?

Pregnant and Confused? We can help. Contact
Catholic Social Services of Fall River at 508-647-
4681 or Kathleen Vena at kvena@cssdioc.org. 24
hour confidential cell: 774-488-4786

Godparent or sponsor? These roles are significant in
the Church and have special requirements. Contact
Deacon Bob to discuss qualifications and acquire the
necessary paperwork.

Married Outside the Church? The Sacrament of
Marriage is a sacred union through which we receive
grace. If you were married outside the Church and
would like to explore the possibility of receiving this
grace, contact the pastor to set up a meeting.
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HOME SECURITY TEAM
Specializing in Short Term
Rehabilitation
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